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Pickleball Board Meeting Minutes

Attendees:  Jim Cooney, Rich Loose, Jane Jakubec, Marjo Peters

April Meeting Minutes
The April 2021 minutes were approved as submitted.

Financial Report
Jane Jakubec reported that we have a current combined savings/checking balance of $11,451.84.  There are no outstanding bills to pay.  Nine additional players have paid their 2021 dues since our last meeting.  We currently have 145 members.

Indoor Courts
The Rec Center asked that our organization not use the fourth court unless it is needed and when we do, to set up and remove the cardboard barriers available.  We are not to use the tables as ball barriers.    

Outdoor Courts
· Members have asked for two additional times be added to Sign Up Genius;  8:30 am on Monday and 6:00 pm on Thursday.  Rich Loose will update Sign Up Genius.
· The bulletin board has been installed adjacent to the northwest entrance.  We will post the current board member list, tournament fliers, court etiquette of pickleball and other upcoming events/activities.
· Cooney stated that an anonymous member had purchased a gas leaf blower to blow off the courts.  We thank them for their generous donation.

Purchase of a Ball Throwing Machine
One of our members has offered to sell their ball machine, balls and ball shaggier to the club.  Board members voiced concerns that we would need a small group of players to manage the use of the machine, be available when it is being used, and whether the machine would get used enough to justify the cost.  An informal survey of members was done.  A number of members did agree that it would be nice to have a machine, but also were unsure whether it would be used enough to justify the purchase.  A decision was made to set up an evening demo so that members could try it out and provide feedback before making a decision on the purchase.  The membership will be notified once we have a demo date and time established.  

Board Openings
Positions held by Justin Griffith and Greg Krier are up for reelection.  Rich Loose will send out an email to all current club members making them aware of the openings, to contact a board member if they have an interest in running for the three year term, and inviting members to the June board election meeting, via online Zoom.   The new Club Board will then elect officers.      

September Tournament  
The Board decided not to have an open tournament this Fall.  We will have a Saturday round robin event for members only.   Greg Grier and Jane Jakubec agreed to co-chair the event.  We will be soliciting volunteers to help with this event.


Jim Cooney
Secretary


